May 23, 2006   10:00 AM

PADEP Stormwater Manual Oversight Committee

Rachel Carson Building Second Floor Auditorium

DRAFT MINUTES  (Summary of Meeting)

I. 
PADEP Announcements/Status Report 

The Minutes were approved as presented.

The Department discussed that the Stormwater BMP Manual and the Model Ordinance were currently available for public comment after publication in the Pennsylvania Bulletin.  The public comment period will expire on June 12, 2006 for the Model Ordinance and June 14, 2006 for the Stormwater Manual. It was discussed that 6 public meetings were held, with 2 remaining.  The Pittsburgh area, Harrisburg and the Allentown area were the sites of the finished meetings with an afternoon and an evening session at each site.  The Department felt that the attendance was less than expected but the interest among the attendees was good.  Attendance was about 20 - 30 during the afternoon session and less than 5 at the evening session.  The last remaining sessions will be at the SE Regional Office in Norristown with the same format as the previous meetings.   

II.
Presentation of Final Draft Model Ordinance 

Barry Newman presented a powerpoint on the development of the model ordinance, including its contents, its purpose and its proposed use.  This presentation generated some questions and comments from the committee members and the audience.  A summary of those are listed:


Terminology differences between Manual and Ordinance.


Concerns in the Ordinance over redevelopment issues.


Groundwater recharge issues not emphasized in Ordinance.


Needs more specific references to the Manual in the Ordinance.


Needs specific Water Quality references in Ordinance.


Concerns about the 20% requirement for redevelopment.


Concerns how the Ordinance would affect small projects.


Whether there would be any requirement to change existing Ordinances.


Question about exemption language in the Ordinance.


Whether this Model Ordinance would repeal existing ordinances.


Would the Model Ordinance require an update to existing MS4 ordinance.


How does this Model Ordinance affect PennDot.


Question on how to cjhoose between CG-1 and CG-2.


The wording for CG-2 is not the same in the Manual and the Ordinance.


Is the Model Ordinance a minimum that could be added to.


Should the Manual be referenced in a Municipal Ordinance.


How will the training and rollout of the Manual and the Ordinance be



handled.

III.
Schedule for Model Ordinance

The comment period for the proposed model ordinance will expire on June 14, 2006.  There were questions about whether extensions of the comment period would be considered since the Manual and the Ordinance were under review at the same time.  The response was that requests for extensions should be presented to the Department in writing and they would be considered.

IV.      Adjourn

No meeting will be held in June.  The next meeting will be on July 25, 2006.

Member Attendees


Al Brulo


Warren Cohn



Ken Murin




Jim Pillsbury


Thaddeus Stevens



Dennis Stum



Maya Van Rossum 

Ray Zomok

